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Dear Pastor & Friends:      	 	 	 	 	 	          June-July, 2018  

Rather than being late with our June letter and early with our July letter, we decided 
to combine them both into one in order to bring you up to date on what has been 
happening and continues to happen here in Spain.  Around one hundred people 
from different area churches helped us these past two Saturdays to clean up the 
camp and get it ready for children's camp beginning next week,  July 9. We have 
received some special funds from supporting churches to help pay for getting our 
entrance road into the camp back in shape after so much rain.    

June has always been a special month for us. Sixty-three years ago on June 7th, 1955, 
Carolyn and I were married. We are so thankful for all these years together that God 
has given us. Eighty-two years ago on June 12, l936, Carolyn was born. She now 
celebrates three birthdays - her birth date, her "new birth" birth date, and the day 
she received her kidney transplant almost six years ago and received new life. God's  
blessings have been so abundant upon both our lives. 

Our grandkids, Eric and Amanda Shadle, missionaries in Ethiopia, were able to 
come for a short visit in June also, along with our two "greats", Kayla and Aaron. It 
was a special time for us all and appreciate their effort to visit us from time to time 
since we don't have any plans to visit them in Ethiopia right now!  We were able to 

celebrate Amanda's birthday at our home making them some of  their favorite food 
(like fried cornbread…).  We praise the Lord for our faithful family and their 
dedication to serving Him. 

As we write this letter to you today, the DVBS at church is beginning and our prayer 
is for fruit that will glorify God's name in all these evangelistic efforts which will keep 
us busy until the middle of  August.  We are counting on your offerings and prayer 
support to make it all a reality.
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